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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-0001

PAGE  
2


May 28,  2004
MEMORANDUM FOR:
Office of Community Planning and Development Employees
Office of Fair Housing and Equal Opportunity Employees 

Office of Departmental Operations and Coordination Employees Office of Healthy Homes and Lead Hazard Control Employees
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FROM:
Camille T. Pierce, Co-Chair of HUD's Corrective Action Plan
SUBJECT:
Extension of the Buyout Application Period and Inclusion of
Additional Positions, Locations and/or Job Series for the Buyout
On May 14, 2004, the Department announced the Fiscal Year (FY) 2004 Buyout Program to meet HUD's staff ceilings and salaries and expenses levels by the end of FY 2004 for the four over-ceiling Program Offices listed above. The Department is offering a total of 115 buyouts as allocated below.
Office of Community Planning and Development - 37 Office of Fair Housing and Equal Opportunity- 70 Office of Departmental Operations and Coordination - 6 Office of Healthy Homes and Lead Hazard Control - 2
The application window opened is currently scheduled to close at 5:00 p.m. (Eastern time)  on May 28, 2004. To date, we have received a total of 114 applications, but only 78 have been determined to be eligible based on the buyout plan criteria. Therefore, we are falling short of our objective to reduce the staffing levels for these over-ceiling offices.
To address this concern, we have extended the buyout application window to  5:00 p.m. (Eastern time) on Friday, June 4, 2004, and included additional positions, locations, and/or job series for the buyout. A copy of the expanded list of positions is
attached.
If you previously applied for a buyout, but were determined to be ineligible due to position, series and/or location, please check the attached list to see if you may reapply under the original buyout plan conditions. If you did not previously apply and now have an opportunity to do so based on the additional information, you should submit your application as soon as possible under the same provisions of the original plan. Please use the attached buyout application, which reflects the extended buyout window, to apply.

We hope these additional opportunities will help us reach our goal.  If you have any questions, please contact Emmett I. Aldrich, Acting Deputy Director, Office of Human Resources, at (202) 708-2000, or Lenor Reese, Acting Director, Human Resource Policy, Research and Development Division, at (202) 708-9114.

Attachments

www.hud.gov                espanol.hud.gov
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